
Fauntleroy Community Association Minutes 

September 10, 2013  
 

 

The meeting was called to order by President, David Haggerty at 7:00.  In attendance 

were board members; Mike Dey, Susan Lantz-Dey, Kim Petram, Trileigh Tucker, 

Gordon Wiehler, Phil Sweetland, Vlad Oustimovitch, Vicki Schmitz-Block, Martin 

Westerman, and Kathleen Dellplain.  Also in attendance was Pierre Davis of Seattle 

Police, SW Precinct. 

 

In preparation for the Ice Cream Social/Safety meeting, Pierre Davis asked what our 

issues were.  Lincoln Park safety, motor cycle noise, burglaries, car break ins, and 

parking issues came to mind first.  Mike, Vicki, Gordon will work on the agenda for the 

Safety meeting and let Pierre know. 

 

The meeting will begin at 6:30.  FCA Board members should be there at 5:30 to help set-

up.  Endolyne Joe’s will supply the ice cream. 

 

Trileigh reported on a meeting with Robert Stowers of the Park Legacy plan.  .  Several 

options for park enhancement were discussed; opportunities for older adults, park safety 

officer, urban forest, children’s environmental justice, and community project 

opportunities.   

 

Gordon Wiehler reported on the decommissioned City Light sub-station at 46th SW and 

Brace Point Way.  He will write a letter for the FCA to send to City Light requesting a 

delay in selling the property.  Several options for the property are being considered, 

including a single family house, pocket park, parking lot, or basketball court. 

 

Motorcycle traffic, speed and noise are always a problem along Barton and Fauntleroy 

Way.  Data is being gathered to show the public and police.  Noise warnings may be 

issued requiring vehicle inspections to prove compliance. 

 

A request was made to park “cars 2 go” in the back of Fauntleroy school. 

 

There will be a “Since you asked” column in the newsletter to answer questions raised in 

the community survey. 

 

Susan Lantz-Dey met with Ray Fitzgibbon about elderly service options available to the 

community.  A durable medical equipment lending library is being discussed. 

 

Kim Petram discussed plans for the Fauntleroy Fall Festival to be held on October 20th.  

FCA board members are requested to volunteer to man the FCA table to recruit new 

members, and hand out balloons.  There may not be any helium available for balloons, so 

sticks were suggested.  The Vashon room will host a percussion area for teenagers.  

Volunteers for clean-up are also needed. 



A request was received from the West Seattle Transit Coalition to propose transit changes.  

Martin Westerman, a transit user, will connect with the Transit Activists. 

 

Phil Sweetland sent the financial report to board members by e-mail.  The report was 

approved by the board.  Martin announced Nucor Steel will be sending $300.00 for the 

Fauntleroy Fall Festival. 

 

Bruce Butterfield requested any former Fauntleroy School students contact Claudine 

Liddle for a class reunion. 

 

Vicki and Kim will meet to work on FCA membership and conservation.  Their past 

efforts to retain members have been successful. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:10. 

 

Submitted by Kathleen Dellplain, 

Secretary 


